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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City Council of the City of Reno will hold the below
listed public hearing in the Council Chambers of the Reno City Hall, One East First Street, First
Floor, on October 12, 2022 commencing at the time indicated.

10:00 a.m — TXT23-00001 (Title 18 —Cannabis, Package Alcohol, Live Entertainment, Adult
Business)

A request has been made to amend Reno Municipal Code Title 18, “Annexation and Land
Development”, specifically in Chapter 18.03 “Use Regulations” Section 18.03.206 “Table of
Allowed Uses”, Section 18.03.304 “Commercial Uses”, Section 18.03.306 “Industrial Uses”,
Section 18.03.405 “Standards for Specific Accessory Uses”, and Chapter 18.09 “Rules of
Construction and Definitions” Section 18.09.303 “Commercial Uses”, and Section 18.09.306
“Accessory Uses”, in order to revise locational requirements for cannabis uses, amend regulations
for package alcohol sales for general retail and accessory uses, to amend standards for daytime
and live entertainment uses and to add the locational criteria for adult businesses in the Mixed
Employment zoning district; together with matters which pertain to or are necessarily connected
therewith.

10:00 a.m — LDC22-00048 (DPII Master Plan and Zoning Map Amendment)

A request has been made for a zoning map amendment from Unincorporated Transition 5 Acres
(UT-5) to Single Family - 8 dwelling units per acre (SF-8). The £8.05 acre site is located £1,000
feet south of the intersection of Claim Jumper Way and Tellurium Mine Drive.

Those who wish to submit public comment relative to the above, may do so by submitting public
comment through the online public comment form found at Reno.Gov/PublicComment, email to
PublicComment@reno.gov or leave a voicemail at 775-393-4499. Comments received prior to
4:00 p.m. on the day preceding the meeting will be transcribed, provided to City Council for
review, and entered into the record. Comments received after 4:00 pm on the day preceding the
meeting will be provided to City Council for review prior to adjournment, and entered into the
record.

All interested persons are invited to present testimony.

MIKKI HUNTSMAN, CLERK AND CLERK OF THE RENO CITY COUNCIL





